
 

 

WQ.339/2024 

 

 

WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE MINISTER FOR INFRASTRUCTURE   

BY DEPUTY I. GARDINER OF ST. HELIER NORTH 

QUESTION SUBMITTED ON MONDAY 7th OCTOBER 2024 

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON MONDAY 14th OCTOBER 2024 

 

 

Question 

 

“Further to his response to Written Question 300/2024, will the Minister provide a breakdown of the value 

of each facility shown in the list of Government-funded parks and public toilets, along with the maintenance 

and capital costs for each; and will he advise whether there are any formal agreements in place setting out 

the allocation of costs between the department and each of the Parishes?” 

  
Answer 

 

In my response to WQ.300/2024, I provided total maintenance and operating costs where these could be 

separately identified, and capital works in the 2024 programme for parks improvements including play 

equipment, security, irrigation and capital maintenance.   

  

Whilst content to provide these overall figures, a full breakdown by facility is considered to be 

commercially sensitive.  

  

There are no formal agreements in place allocating costs between the department and Parishes in respect 

of the areas shown.  The Millennium Town Park grounds maintenance is undertaken by the Parish of St 

Helier under commercial contract to the department’s Parks and Gardens section. 

 

 

 

 

https://assembly-edit.gov.je/assemblyquestions/2024/wq.300-2024.pdf

